Cassa’s email for April 2017

Dear All, 

I hope you have had a chance to enjoy some of the lovely sunshine we have had this month.  The glorious flowers and green shoots shout the theme of new life of this season. Of course, growth takes effort; dead wood must be cut back, digging around and fertilising needs to happen for the best new shoots to come through. 

I wonder if we can each focus this month on what God is calling us to do in our spiritual lives to cut back the dead wood and fertilise? How is God asking us to grow our faith? How is God asking us to serve him in fresh ways? 

Services for April
This Sunday is our Family service at 10am and Jenny and Janna will be considering ‘Who is Jesus?’  At our evening prayer service Linda will be exploring the poems and hymns of Fanny Crosby, the missionary and prolific hymn writer. Next Sunday is Palm Sunday and our 8am and 10am services I will be looking at how Christian’s view what was achieved by Jesus’ death on the Cross. Our children at 10am will be invited to make palms and at the end of the service we will process together round the church (we will not be meeting before the service to process up to church). 

As we enter Holy Week our midweek communion will follow the events that lead up to Maundy Thursday. At 8pm on Maundy Thursday we will have our special communion service with the symbolic washing of hands. Good Friday has a wealth of services to enjoy: 10am Joint Service at Holy Trinity followed by the Walk of Witness finishing at the Baptist Church with hot cross buns. Children have a workshop being provided at Bev’s house, please book in with Bev (680876) for this activity. In the afternoon at 2pm Linda will lead us in a reflective ‘Hour by the Cross’. Then at 8pm Geoffrey Brand will treat us to a slideshow of great masters and recorded music. On Saturday everyone is invited to join in the ‘Great Seer Green Easter Egg Hunt’ from 10am to 4pm; drop into Seer Green Baptist Church to pick up a map and details. On Easter Sunday there will be celebration services at 8am and at 10am. The 10am service will be like last year - an All-Age Communion service followed by an Easter egg hunt. 

The 23rd April will be low Sunday and there will just be the 10am service which will be a Morning Service with the final instalment of the Just Ten series by J John. On the 30th April we will be back to normal with our 8am and 10am services focussing on Workers Sunday and our APCM. The 10am service will be a communion service and the children are invited to a joint session led by Janna. Phew, what a month!

Easter Cards
New for this year are Easter cards for our communities with an invitation to Alpha. Please, could you pick up a pile of cards (available from this Sunday) to deliver in Seer Green or Jordans so that every house gets a card and invitation. Thank you :-) 

APCM
Our Annual Parish Church Meeting is on Sunday 30th April 11.30am. As last year all the papers will be sent out by email two weeks before the meeting and there will be 10 paper copies in church. Please read the documents before the meeting as the meeting will provide time for people to ask questions or to make comments. If you have a question that you think might need some research or thought then please let Susan Puttergill, our PCC secretary have it before the meeting. 

Please check if your name is on the electoral roll (see the inside door of church – its on the notice board). If your name is not on the electoral role please fill in the form which I have attached to this email or use one of the forms on the welcome desk at church. 
Alpha
I would like to encourage the whole church to participate in the Alpha course, even if you have done the course before, as the new film material is so good that I think we can all learn something new from it. Please do not worry if you might miss a few sessions you can always catch up online. You can sign up using the forms in church or by going to our website and filling in the online form. 

Ways to Serve
Our church has lots of opportunities to serve God, each other and the community. If you are looking for a way to live out your Christian calling you may want to consider these ways of serving:

Sacristan – this role involves ensuring we have wine, bread, candles in stock for services and changing the altar frontals (full training and hand over will be provided). 

Flower Guild – this role involves help with decorating the church with flowers (full training and support provided by the lovely Pam). 

PCC Secretary – helping the vicar and churchwardens set the agenda and keep minutes for the PCC meetings (full training and hand over provided). 

Social and Fundraising Team – this new team would love some members to help organise social and fundraising events. 

Alpha helpers – we need lots of help and support for our Alpha sessions, your presence will make a difference. 

Holiday Club – our annual holiday club is coming up in the summer – so many ways to serve. 

Deliver Easter Cards - please pick up a pile of cards from church and deliver them to houses in Seer Green and Jordans. 

If you feel called to any of these roles please speak to Cassa, Andy or Jane and we can discuss it further with you.

Looking Ahead
Holiday Club Extra - this year we have a new event which is a 'pre' Holiday Club session called 'Holiday Club Extra' which is on Saturday 20th May 2-5pm, please let Janna know if you are able to help. 

Thy Kingdom Come - our church will be joining with churches around the world in a week of prayer for the Kingdom of God from Thurs 25th May to Sun 4th June. Further information on how you can join in will be available after Easter. 

Friends of Holy Trinity Fete (Sat 15th July) - this year we will have a church fete on Saturday 15th July to raise funds for Friends of Holy Trinity our new project to support the huge cost of maintaining a Victorian building. Katharine Parker kicked the fund raising off with a cake sale at school yesterday, raising an amazing £75. We have also had a weekend in Disney Land Paris pledged as a first prize for a raffle. If you feel you can help with organising or helping on the day please let Katharine know. 

I am away this weekend at the Ecclesiastical Law Society Conference, which is considering the place of authority in the church. Then next week I will be getting some spiritual refreshment at Spring Harvest which this year is looking at Jesus' prayer in John 17 for the oneness of the church and its implications for how churches work together for the mission of God. I shall hopefully be back full of energy for Palm Sunday :-)

May God give us all his grace to grow into the likeness of Jesus. 

Blessings, 

Cassa 
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